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Important Dates: 

National Fire Prevention Week 
October 7th—13th  

 

Monday, October 8th at 7 pm 

Regular Council Meeting 

Town Hall Assembly Room 

 
Monday, October 15th  at 7 pm 

Planning and Zoning Meeting 

Town Hall Assembly Room 

 
Thursday, November 29th at 6pm 

Tree Lighting Ceremony 

Town Hall & Public Safety  

Building 

 
Saturday, December 8th at 2pm 

Christmas Parade 

National Fire Prevention Week is October 7 – 13, 2018 this year, and the focus for the campaign is “Look. Listen. Learn. Be 
aware, fire can happen anywhere.”   In a fire, seconds count. Seconds can mean the difference between residents of our 
community escaping safely from a fire or having their lives end in tragedy. 

For further information, on fire prevention measures you can take, please contact the Town of Winterville Fire-Rescue-EMS Dept. @ 
(252) 756-2515, fireinspections@wintervillenc.com .  

SAFE KIDS PITT COUNTY 

2018 General Election  

One-Stop Early Voting  
www.pittcountync.gov 

 
October 2018 

 
October 17th—November 2nd 
Monday—Friday 7am—7pm  

 
October 20th and 27th 
Saturdays  9 am—1 pm  

 
October 28th Sunday  

1 pm—5 pm  
 

November 2018 
 

November 3rd Saturday 
8 am—1 pm  

 
November 6th—General  

Election Day 

 
One-Stop Early Voting Locations 

 
 

Winterville Fire Station 
Community Room  

2593 Railroad Street  
 

Center at Alice F. Keene Park 
Arts & Crafts Room 

4561 County Home Road 
 

 
Registration Deadline: 

October 12, 2018 
 

State Board of Elections website: 
www.ncsbe.gov 

 
One-Stop Early Voting Locations 

 
 

Pitt County Agricultural Center  
Conference Room  

403 Government Circle 
 

County Office Building  
PATS Conference Room 

1717 W. 5th Street 
 

ECU Willis Building  
Auditorium 

300 East 1st Street  
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GOLDEN AGE SENIOR DROP-IN PROGRAM 
 

WHEN: Thursday, October 11th: No session due to trip following week to NC State Fair. 
 

                 Thursday, October 16th: Trip to NC State Fair – Senior Day  

  WHERE: Department Staff will travel with participants in 15 passenger van to the North Carolina 
State Fair in Raleigh, NC.  There is not cost to attend as this is Senior Day at the State Fair and 
admission is free for seniors.  Participants must register in advance as space is limited.  For 

registration and additional information, please call 252-756-1487. 
 

    WHEN: Thursday, October 25th: Halloween Arts & Crafts 
 

WHERE: Winterville Operations Center Training Room located at 2936 Church Street 

COST: FREE  Unless noted otherwise.  

CONTACT: For more information, please call 252-756-1487. 

Trick or Treat the Trail 
Winterville Parks and Recreation is 
hosting the inaugural Trick or Treat 
the Trail on October 31st. Event will 
be held at the Winterville Recreation 
Park, 332 Sylvania Street, from 
4:30p.m. to 7:30p.m. Trick or Treat 
the Trail includes trick or treat       
stations along walking trail, DJ, food 
trucks, games, bounce houses, face 
painting and more! Come enjoy a 
night of family fun.  
 

For additional information or vendor 
registrations, please visit 
www.wintervillenc.com/parks-and-
recreation or call 252-756-1487. 

Letters to Santa It’s time again for children to begin writing Christmas letters for Santa with all of 

their holiday wishes. Winterville Parks & Recreation will have drop boxes this year for everyone’s letters to  
Santa. Drop boxes will be located at Winterville Town Hall and the Winterville Operations Center. Have your 
child drop their letters off by November 19, 2018 at either Winterville location. This date will ensure that Santa 
has enough time to read and reply to each child’s letter before Christmas. Please make sure that the letter has 
a return address and that the child’s name is legible, if not please write the child’s name and at least one item 
that they would like for Christmas so that Santa can properly address the desired item(s). 
 

Winterville Christmas Parade will be Saturday, December 8th at 2:00 p.m., Rain Date: December 15th at 2:00pm. If 

you are interested in participating in the parade, please complete the 2018 Christmas Parade Application. To obtain an application please 
visit www.wintervillenc.com, go to Parks and Recreation under the Departments headings. Information on how to turn in applications is   
located on the bottom of the application.  Applications must be received by November 19, 2018. 

If you need assistance with checking your SMOKE ALARMS or changing the battery, please contact the Winterville Fire-Rescue-EMS Department at  
(252) 756-2515 or email at    fireinspections@wintervillenc.com 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE  
 

The Winterville Police Department encourages safety and supervision during the annual Trick-or-Treat season. It is espe-
cially important for parents to adhere to a few safety rules for their children when they are trick-or-treating. 

 Know where your child/treaters' route  

 Take a flashlight  

 Be sure costumes, shoes, and treat bags are safe.  

 Remind kids not to enter strangers' homes or cars.  

 Set rules about not eating treats until kids get home. Be sure to inspect all treats before allowing kids to eat them.  

 Candy that has been opened should be thrown away. Any homemade treats or fruit should be inspected closely.  

 Remember drivers have a hard time seeing people, especially at dusk.  

 Never cross the street from between parked cars.  

 Watch open flames from jack-o-lanterns as they can catch costumes and long wigs on fire.  

 Make sure that fake knives, swords, and guns are made from cardboard or other flexible materials to avoid acci-

dental injury or worse, have them mistaken for the real thing!  
MAKING YOUR HOME SAFE FOR TRICK OR TREATERS 
It is also important to ensure that your home is safe and accessible to trick-or-treaters. As adults there are some very simple 
things we can do to make the evening safe everyone. 

 Turn on your porch light.  

 Move lit jack-o-lanterns off the porch where kids get bunched up if they are trick-or-treating in groups.  

 Remove objects from your yard that might present a hazard.  

 Drive slowly all evening-you never know what creature may suddenly cross your path.  

 Report any suspicious or criminal activity to the police.  

Halloween Safety Tips 

ZUMBA 
 

Perfect for everybody and every 
shape! Each Zumba class is de-

signed to bring people together to 
sweat it out. 

 

Instructor: Sarah Smith 
 

Location: Winterville Operations 
Center Training Room, 2936 
Church Street 
 

Session Information: Total of 10 
classes. Classes every Monday 
and Wednesday 6:00 pm - 7:00 
pm, September 24-October 24. 
 

Cost: $20.00 per participant. Must 

register for entire session, no 
drop-in. 
Registration: September 3rd—
September 24th. 
 

More Information: Call (252) 756-
1487. 
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